
BEVERLY HILLS UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
BOARD OF EDUCATION 

 
RESOLUTION 

2017-2018-011 
 

MEL SPITZ 
 

WHEREAS,  MEL SPITZ has served as President of the 
Beverly Hills Unified School District Board 
of Education from December 2016 to 
December 2017; and 

 
WHEREAS, he energetically and whole heartedly 

supported a comprehensive K-12 educational 
audit to evaluate our District curriculum; and 

 
WHEREAS, he has been a strong advocate on behalf of all 

students at each school, believing each 
student can and will learn; and  

 
WHEREAS, he has established a strong and collaborative 

relationship with the Superintendent and 
cabinet; and 

 
WHEREAS, he has been a relentless advocate for the 

BHUSD schools; and 
 
WHEREAS, he emphasized the importance of a strong 

relationship with the City of Beverly Hills by 
keeping the lines of communication open;  

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the 
Beverly Hills Board of Education does hereby honor MEL 
SPITZ for his distinguished leadership and outstanding 
service on behalf of the students and staff of the Beverly 
Hills Unified School District this 5th day of December 2017. 
 
 

________________________           ________________________  
Lisa Korbatov Dr. Michael Bregy 
Vice-President, Board of Education Superintendent of Schools 


